
MEMO        

To: Mayor and Board of Aldermen 

From: Don Schuette 

Date: Thursday, May 16, 2024 

Re: Circuit 21 and Circuit 8 Engineering Proposal 

Mayor and Board of Aldermen, 

Please see attached engineering proposal from Allen and Hoshall regarding a project to determine 
the necessity to upgrade circuits currently serving the Industrial Area adjacent to South Farmington. 
Midwest Sterilization has announced an upcoming, significant increase in electrical demand at their 
facility on Lenco Avenue that may greatly impact the characteristics of circuit 21 and circuit 8. To 
determine the impact on these circuits an engineering and coordination study must be completed and 
the recommendations and required actions will need to be implemented. The recommendations may 
include but not limited to, pole replacements, reconductoring, circuit breaker settings upgrade, and 
upgraded construction standards for the impacted circuits. 

Please let me know if you have further questions or comments. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Don Schuette 

Director of Electric Utilities 


